V8 Register - MG Car Club

Registrar's Report - Meeting 26th July 2025

New Members 2025

This year, so far, the recruitment of new members to the MG Car Club who have MGV8s is continuing at the same rate as last year – that is about one per week.

As at 14th July there were:

28 new members

Of these:

- 13 with MGB GT V8s
- 12 with MG RV8s
- 2 with MGB Roadster V8 conversions
- 1 with an MGB GT V8 conversion

Four of the 28 new members were in fact REJOINS whose Car Club memberships had lapsed. If the lapsed period is greater than three years, we are treating them as new members including sending a welcome to the V8 Register email.

The new memberships include four from overseas:

- 2 from the USA (both MG RV8s)
- 1 from Germany (MGB Roadster V8 conversion)
- 1 from Switzerland (MGB GT V8)

Registrations 2025

Only 9 of the 28 new members have registered the details of their cars with the V8 Register database. Quite frequently we have minimal information about a car with only the VRN and year of registration supplied by Liz at the office but not even the colour or VIN. However, altogether I have received 19 registrations so far this year. Some of the additional registrations have been prompted by Victor and Julian who remind members that they should also register their MG V8s if they want to access the V8 Register benefits. I have changed the wording slightly on the welcome email to emphasise this and I believe that this has initiated several of the registrations.

Dugald MacNeill

15 July 2025